




Minutes: Motion to accept with pending corrections to attendance.

Steering Committee: Met on Monday, discussed the work being done by the other committees (see details under each committee report below). 

Project Committee: Has not met since the last COC meeting. They are waiting answers to the HUD TA questions before proceeding. 

Scoring Committee: Needs guidance from the Project Committee before they can proceed. Also calling for new members.

Resource Committee: Has assembled the “Welcome to MCOC” packet. Samples were distributed. This will also be posted on the Maine Homeless Planning website. 

-The Committee also coordinated a ‘listening session’ with Tedford Housing to look at improving employment options and increasing incomes. They also talked about collaboration and coordination of efforts and about how to do more with less. 

-The committee is also talking with folks in Aroostook County on how they can help there. If any other agency or area is interested in meeting with the Resource Committee please contact any committee member.

Data Committee: Has reviewed MCOC Data and overall it is very good. 

-There were some data quality concerns with Youth Outreach data but these have now been addressed. 

-They want to remind all agencies to send data entry staff to the upcoming Bowman HMIS trainings and to the newly re instituted User Group meetings. 
-HMIS Trainings: 1 in Bangor on August 5th and 1 in Portland on August 7th. Each session will consist of an APR training and a facilitated discussion. 

Policy Committee: Met yesterday. Their next meeting will be Tuesday the 16th at 4:00. 

-Eleven people from Maine will be attending the NAEH Conference later this month in Washington, DC. Cullen is coordinating the hill visits and will ask about increases for Section 8 and McKinney Vento funding.

-The THUD budget bill was pulled from the floor because congress could not agree on amendments. It is now likely this will be put off until December.

-At the state level, once again this is a good time to contact your local representatives and invite them to visit your shelters and programs. 

-The governor has issued another letter regarding undocumented immigrants, stating that municipalities who continue to serve them will not receive any reimbursement. Not just for those funds used for this population. There is a lawsuit being filed against the governor in relation to this topic.

Draft Technical Assistance Questions: Heather provided her draft of the questions. There was a MOTION to accept, it was seconded and PASSED with no opposition.

Planning Grant update: The group working on Coordinated Assessment will meet July 25th at 10:00 in Portland. They are working with the other planning committee to ensure consistency. 

-Questions were raised about whether or not these groups have enough members to do the work. This work impacts all COC agencies and organizations and some felt more members should be involved. 

-Cindy explained that MaineHousing and the City of Portland applied for these grants, as detailed in the applications submitted to the COCs. MaineHousing and the City of Portland now have contracts with consultants and HUD has specific expectations as to the scope of the work to be done. This is not like free HUD TA where the COC drives the entire process and can make changes as things develop. This is a HUD grant, for a specific purpose, and like any other grant there are strict guidelines to be followed and deadlines to accomplish the work. If MCOC wants to recommend additional members to participate they may do so, and MaineHousing and the City of Portland will take that into consideration, but bringing in too many people, or trying to change the process now, could delay accomplishing the tasks. Cindy said that she would discuss this with Bob Duranleau from the City of Portland and they will talk with the contractors about the possibility of  additional members participating.  

Long Term Stayers: Reports have been distributed to the Statewide Homeless Council, Region 2 and Region 3. So far this initiative has received very positive feedback and numbers are starting to show improvement. 

-Some agencies still seemed reluctant to participate. 
-If someone arrives at a shelter and assessment indicates any mental health issues they should immediately be referred to the local Shelter Plus Care administering agent.

-Shelter Plus Care is prioritizing chronically homeless and long-term stayers, but this does not mean there is no Shelter Plus Care available for anyone else. Agencies should continue to refer anyone eligible. 

Statewide Homeless Council: Talked about the Long Term Stayer initiative, state and federal policy updates, DHHS initiatives, the Project Based Voucher program, and the Shelter Funding Groups.

Announcements: 

-A letter from Ann Oliva was posted earlier this week stating that the COC debriefing would be available soon and that registration for the next funding cycle would begin shortly thereafter. 

-Any TA questions must be submitted prior to the start of the next competition. 

-The Bread of Life State Street SRO Project will be included in the next application round but they are still not getting clear information on how to proceed. Augusta Housing Authority is also concerned because they administer the vouchers for this project. We have been trying to clarify this issue since 2012. This is the only COC funded SRO project in Maine. They only come up for renewal after 10 years, so there are few people around from the time of the original application, and no one here who has renewed one of these.

-Bread of Life did receive HUD approval to convert their Crosby Street project from Transitional to Permanent Supportive Housing. 

Next meeting:

August 21, 2014 from 1:00 to 3:00
See Agenda for available Tandberg locations
Augusta:  Donna Kelley (KBH), Scott Tibbitts (MaineHousing), Cindy Namer (MaineHousing), Heather Lea (Bread of Life Ministries), Melody Fitch (Family Violence Project), Sandra Kimball (VOA), Arwen Agee (VA), Larry Duquette (Veterans Inc), Betty Palmer (MMHS), Mike Mooney (New Beginnings), Betty King & Sean Donovan (Greater Bath Collaborative)


Bangor: Awa Conteh (City of Bangor), Chet Barnes (DHHS), Gail Garrow (OHI), Catherine Sullivan (PCHC Hope House), Kristi Piniarski (Community Health & Counseling Services), James Vaughn (BAHS), Christine Robets (HUD), Christina Berubee (BAHS), Tiffany Albert (Shaw House), Beth Menses


Portland: Ginny Dill (Shalom House), Vickey Rand (CHOM), Heather Rhoda (Frannie Peabody), Phil Allen (Preble Street Veterans Housing Services)


Lewiston: Karen Bate-Pelletier (Common Ties), Robin Berubee (Common Ties)


Farmington:  Ø


Washington County – By Phone: Sharon Dean, Midbridge Harbor








Disclaimer: These notes are not intended to represent direct quotes, things may not be in chronological order, and ideas may not always be accurately attributed. If you have corrections or comments, please let Scott know and he will edit accordingly.  





Meeting: Maine CoC


Date:  July 17, 2014


Time: 1pm to 3pm


Location: Maine Library Teleconferencing 
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